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TABER DUPLEX (OLTR #10) 

ORIGINAL PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

The duplex at 1214/1216 Sesame Street is identical in plan and proportion to 
1210/1212 Sesame and creates a compound of two buildings surrounding a common patio. 
The front of the residence was divided into three symmetrical bays consisting of a 
central projecting entrance, flanked on either side by the square openings of the 
the front porches. The entrance features a pointed arch surrounded by segmental 
stucco articulation terminating into horizontal banding. A hipped roof, covered in 
antique Cuban tiles, covered the entrance and was capped by a copper finial. 
Flanking the entrance were rectangular openings, enclosed by polychromed spindles, 
equal in proportion to the entrance arch. A recessed stucco panel enclosed the 
lower quarter of the openings, creating a reveal extending to the floor line. Two 
front entrances, deeply recessed within the open vestibule had twelve (12) light 
French doors, each placed at 45-degree angles to the plane of the facade. A 
crenelated parapet, matching that of the adjacent duplex, had pointed dentils 
surrounding the roof line and flanking the entrance. The south wall ended in a 
straight line that curved to meet a square plinth for a vase, forming an enclosure 
with the adjacent duplex. The south wall was decorated with a distressed brickwork 
pattern and roughly-textured stucco. The north wall featured a slanted buttressed 
end wall, also decorated with rough stucco. The front two-thirds of the facade's 
roof line employed pointed dentil crenelations on the parapet over the arches. Two 
chimneys, symmetrically placed on the side elevations, framed the duplex with 
ornamental caps. The north cap featured square crenelations with a square opening 
below on all four sides. The south cap featured sharply pointed crenelations above 
square openings on all four sides surrounded by a conical cement finial. The 
identical side elevations were the same as those of the adjacent duplex and featured 
a small open porch roofed by antique Cuban tiles, which enclosed a pair of wooden 
casement windows adjacent to a wooden batten door. The porch was flanked by wood 
casement windows placed symmetrically along the wall. Ornamentation included 
elliptical cement scuppers and wall vents placed over the windows. Contrasting with 
the pointed crenelations of the front parapet, the rear roof line of the facade 
employed large square crenelations extending from the porch to the rear corner.

PRESENT PHYSICAL APPEARANCE

Modern alterations to the facade include replacement of the antique Cuban tile, 
enclosure of the porch openings with awning windows, the replacement of the 
crenelated parapet with a smooth parapet, and removal of the side porches.
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New England Cons tract ion Co./ 
B.E. MullerSPECIFIC DATES 1926 BUILDER/ARCHITECT

SIGNIFICANCE

Designed by Bernhardt E. Mailer as speculative housing for the New England 
Construction Company, 1214/1216 Sesame is a one-story, two family residence that was 
one of four duplexes constructed along Sesame Street. Three months after the 
building was designed, the property was purchased by Lew M. Taber in February, 1927. 
Taber was in partnership with his neighbor, Arthur Higgins, during 1927. Taber sold 
the duplex in October 1930.

This duplex is typical of Muller's interpretation of Moorish Revival architecture as 
applied to small, multi-family residences. All four of the duplexes built in Opa- 
locka by the New England Construction Company use the same floor plan but have 
different facade treatments. The duplex at 1214-1216 Sesame Street was built and 
occupied by Lew M. Taber and his family. Mr and Mrs. Higgins and their three 
children occupied the adjacent duplex. The Higgins family still resides in Opa- 
locka; the Tabers, however, left town soon after selling the buildings.
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